APPENDIX 10

B Kent
Principal Licensing Officer
tel: 01562 732593

C G Matthew fax: 01562 732556
37 Ray Mercer Way email: brian.kent@wyreforestdc.gov.uk
Kidderminster my ref: BKIHET
Worcestershire your ref:
DY10 1NY date: 03 October 2008
Dear SirfMadam

Letter of Objection — ‘Simply Pleasure’, 51 Blackwell Street, Kidderminster

Thank you for your letter of the 23 September 2008 concerning ‘Simply Pleasure’, situated
at 51 Blackwell Street, Kidderminster.

The Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982 deals with the licensing of
adult establishments and the grounds on which a Council may refuse a licence. For your
reference | have enclosed a copy of the Council's Licensing Policy.

» Paragraphs a — d outlines the occasions when an adult establishment licence would be
inappropriate.

* Please note that objections cannot be made on grounds of morality or decency
The recent public notice by ‘Simply Pleasure’ is to renew the existing licence.

This means to say that the Council has already deemed it to be suitable for use as an
adult establishment at that location.

| can report that there have been no complaints made against the premises over the past
twelve months.
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In conclusion, there are no grounds to refuse the renewal of the Licence at 51 Blackwell
Street from the facts that you have stated.

Yours faithfully

B Kent
Principal Licensing Officer

Enc.
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